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This will cease to exist from the end of March - whilst the new Dorset Council authority will start its existence from April 1st there will not be any elections until May 2nd. However, if we apply to remain in the EU for longer than a few weeks thin there will be European elections for a new selection of MEP’s on May 23rd and the local elections will be delayed until then. At the time of writing this report it was not clear what was the likely outcome so please look out for any announcements. Our last Purbeck District Council meeting will have been on Tuesday March 19th where we will be winding up the books and closing off a number of processes to hand over to the new authority.
Mini Bus for Bere Regis
One of my final acts with DCC was to arrange for Bere Regis Parish Council to purchase a mini bus that had reached the end of its public life but is still in perfectly good condition. 
Dorset Council Appointments process
We have now completed appointing the Chief Executive and most of his direct reports. At the next level down there are 23 people and 9 positions to be filled. We are working hard to minimise the number of redundancies but this is an inevitable conclusion of the decision to abolish a complete tier of government in the form of 5 District Councils. As the Workforce portfolio holder, I have the responsibility for ensuring our policy is both effective and fai, and this is currently occupying a great deal of my time.
Verge Management
In a recent nationwide competition Dorset County Council came top out of eight shortlisted authorities for its innovative ecological approach to highway verge management by reducing soil fertility through the collection of grass cuttings. They have also introduced species of flowering plants that restrict grass growth whilst ensuring low nutrient soils are used in road construction. The result is slow growing, beautiful wildflower verges that attract and sustain pollinating insects. It is also saving money as the verges require less cutting.
Toll Increases for the Studland Ferry.

One of the final acts of Purbeck District Council was to ensure that the price increases proposed for the Studland ferry were reduced to a more affordable level.

Surgery 

Surgeries are held on the first Saturday of every month. These are held at the communal Lounge in Turberville Court in Bere Regis from 09.30 a.m. to 10.00 a.m. If you cannot make one of these please email me and I will arrange to come around to see you. If you have any questions or queries related to the business of Dorset County Council please come along. If anyone wants to contact me and cannot get to the surgery my email address is peterwharf@hotmail.com.

Peter Wharf, County Councillor

